Coalition for the Advancement of Medical Research

For more information contact:

Julie Kimbrough, 212-585-3501, juliekimbrough@earthlink.net
Sean Tipton, 202-863-2494, stipton@asrm-dc.org
EMBARGOED:

Until February 16th, 11:30 a.m. EST

Bipartisan Effort Launched to Expand Current Stem Cell Policy
Pro-Research Leaders in Senate and House Introduce New Legislation 
February 16, 2005—Pro-research leaders on Capitol Hill urged the President today to expand the current federal stem cell policy and introduced bills in the House and Senate to accomplish this goal.  The Coalition for the Advancement of Medical Research (CAMR) commended this effort to support life-saving medical research.  CAMR, comprised of over 90 nationally-recognized patient groups, universities, and scientific societies, has led the charge to support U.S. federal funding of embryonic stem cell research. 

“Given recent studies which show the cell lines in existence cannot be used for human therapies, expanding the current federal policy is the only way to push this field of research forward,” said Daniel Perry, President of CAMR.  “While several key states like California and New Jersey have taken matters into their own hands, state initiatives are no substitute for a supportive federal policy.  The federal government needs to provide oversight and accountability so that stem cell research is guided by a common set of ethical and legal guidelines, and so the best science can be pursued in whatever state it emerges,” he noted.  

Senators Arlen Specter (R-PA) and Tom Harkin (D-IA), introduced a Senate bill along with four bipartisan colleagues, Orrin Hatch (R-UT), Gordon Smith (R-OR), Edward Kennedy (D-MA), and Dianne Feinstein (D-CA).  In the House, Representatives Mike Castle (R-DE) and Diana DeGette (D-CO), introduced their bill along with over 150 cosponsors.  Specifically, the bills call on the President to expand the current policy to allow federal funds to be used on stem cell lines derived after the original cut-off date, August 9, 2001.  The bills further emphasize that federal funds can only be used on cell lines derived from excess fertilized eggs donated by in vitro fertilization clinics, and that the eggs had to be created solely for fertility purposes and would otherwise be discarded.    

“We applaud this bipartisan group of Members of Congress for putting the needs of patients first and for recognizing the important role full federal funding plays in finding potential cures and treatments,” added Perry.  

The Coalition for the Advancement of Medical Research (CAMR), a non-partisan non-profit, is comprised of nationally-recognized patient organizations, universities, scientific societies, foundations, and individuals with life-threatening illnesses and disorders, advocating for the advancement of breakthrough research and technologies in regenerative medicine - including stem cell research and somatic cell nuclear transfer - in order to cure disease and alleviate suffering.  For more information on CAMR, visit the website: www.camradvocacy.org
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